Horsham and Newton St Faiths Parish Council

       Minutes of the Parish Council meeting held in the St.Faith’s Centre on Monday November 17th. 2014 at 7.30pm
Present:
Mr R Cushing (Chairman), Mr P Woodcock (Vice-Chairman), 
Mr Armstrong,Mr B Coe, Mr J Matthewson, Mrs M Rodgers, Mr R Wilks, Mr.M.McDonnell
 
Mr D. Roper, Mr S Fidler
Apologies:
Mr D Fortescue, Mr S Williams, Mrs.R.Scarff, Police,
a) Public Participation Members of the public voiced their concern at a planning application to extend car sales and parking at the Minifarm Industrial Estate.

b) Police Report The police had sent a report listing eight crimes recorded in October

c) County & District Council Reports Mr.Roper said that a proposal to create federations of smaller schools was being considered by NCC. Broadland would be offering a trade waste collection from April and were being given new powers which would be more effective and replace ASBO’s.

d) Norwich Airport JCC Mr.Fidler said that the airport had enjoyed a good holiday season and that several new destinations were being considered for 2015. Norwich had become one of the first to be part of a new European Aviation Safety Agency (EASA) aerodrome regulatory regime. Work on the engine testing facility was due to start in the near future.

e) Neighbourhood Plan Richard Squires from Broadland D.C. gave a short presentation on the purpose of a neighbourhood plan and the commitment and resources required to produce one.
f) Full Council
1. Apologies were noted as above

2. Declarations of Interest 




Mr.A.Armstrong
Chair of St.Faiths Community Group

Mr.J.Matthewson
Grass cutting and St.Faiths Centre committee
Mr.R.Wilks

Grass cutting

3. Minutes of the October meeting were confirmed and signed.
4. Reports The Clerk reported that he had discussed at length with Broadland Pest Control Services the problem of moles on Newton Park. The conclusion was that after considering the safety issues of setting traps or gassing in a public place and the potential theft of traps that mole elimination  was not a practical proposition. A problem with the zip wire running less freely had been reported to Sovereign. Norse had been provided with details of the saplings required at Newton Park. The insurance company had been contacted regarding the recommended frequency of play equipment inspections and a reply was awaited.
5. Planning Application The application for extension to car sales and car parking at the Minifarm was discussed. Members were in favour of extra parking to alleviate problems in Newton Street but were against increased car sales. They also felt that action needed to be taken on the hours of work permissible which were currently causing a disturbance and that attention was required to the access road.
6. Newton Park It was agreed to accept the offer from St.Faiths Community Group to lock the gates after dusk. Mr.Armstrong would provide the Clerk with a list of volunteers and the lock code.

7. Blind Lane Allotment Hedge It was agreed that this was too high and Mr.Wilks would give the Clerk the details of a contractor who had suitable equipment to deal with this.

8. Bus Shelters Mrs.Rodgers was thanked for the work she had done. It was agreed to carry on with volunteers until after the Council elections in May 2015.
9. Parish Partnership Scheme NCC had confirmed that funds would be available for 2015/2016 and the Clerk was asked to investigate costs for improving the entrance to Newton Park.

10. Finance Advisory Group It was agreed that Mr.Wilks, Mr.Coe and Mr.Armstrong would meet with the Clerk on Dec.8th.  to examine past and future council expenditure and recommend a level of precept to the December meeting.

11. Accounts passed for payment





J.Graves

Salary (inc.PAYE)


£489.67
E-ON


Street Lighting (DD) inc. VAT
£94.69
Pearce & Kemp Ltd.
Street Light Maint. inc VAT

£235.98
Anglian Water
Blind Lane Allotments

£68.96
Aquawash

Final Invoice



£96.00
NPTP


Course Fee (cemetery mgt.)
£30.00
PJD Landfill Ltd.
Grass Cutting (inc.VAT)

£4505.76
12. Correspondence Canham Consulting had given details of the one way system in Bullock Hill and Calf Lane and working hours during the construction of the engine testing facility at the airport.
The Fuel Allotment Charity had recommended that Mrs.Wendy Nash be appointed by the Council in place of Mr.Douglas Smith. This was agreed,
13. Clerk’s and Councillors’ Reports The Clerk suggested that the SLCC subscription be shared 1/3 to 2/3 with Horsford subject to their agreement. Clerk was asked to investigate the long term parking of a caravan in Abbey Road. Mr.Armstrong reported that the SAM mobile speed recorder would be available again shortly for use in the village. The Clerk was asked to mention litter and disposable barbecues in his next piece for the Journal. Mr.Woodcock expressed concern at drainage in Coltishall Lane when pavement had been constructed for the new development, clerk to investigate and also to arrange for drains to be cleared on Manor Road near the crematorium. Mr.McDonnell asked whether the possibility for a cycle path from the A140 to the park and ride could be brought up with the County Council. Mr.Coe asked for a tree in Blind Lane to be looked at as he feared it was a potential hazard.
14. Clerk to the Council The Clerk left the room and on his return he was told that the six month probationary period was satisfactory and his appointment was confirmed.
15. Next Meeting
Monday December 15th. St.Faiths Centre 7.30 p.m.

